
 

ASSOCIATION OF WEST MIDLAND 
MOTOR CLUBS 

 
MINUTES OF THE ASSOCIATION MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 6th Nov 2018 

 
Present: 
Kevin Witton (V Chairman & Treasurer)  John Arnold (Secretary) 
Bob Bud (Autotest Championship Secretary)  Steve Courts (Car Trial Championship Secretary) 
Ian Jarrett (Training Officer)    Bryn Pound (Go Motorsport) 
Cheryl Lynch - MSA Race & Speed Executive 
 
Delegates from the following clubs: 
Aston Martin OC Boundless by CSMA BRMC BRSCC 
BTRDA Cov & Warks MC Hagley & District Ludlow Castle MC 
Mercia Motorsports Midland AC Midland Manor MC Oxford MC 
Quinton MC Rugby MC Trucksport UK MC Warwickshire Drivers 

    
1. Apologies 

Dave Cooper Dave Lucas (RLO) Sue Sanders Cyril Loman 
Bath MC Club Rallysport West Devizes & DMC Epynt MC 
Falcon MC Ross & DMSL Wigan & DMC WSSCC 

 
2. Minutes 
The minutes of the previous meeting, having been circulated to all member clubs were signed.   
Proposed by Bill Pardoe and seconded by Dave Nursey  

3. Matters arising 
There were no matters arising 

4. Correspondence 
All clubs are requested to furnish Kevin Witton with their latest email addresses as all correspondence will 
only be circulated electronically. 
(a) MSA - MSA - Minutes from MSA Committees, Regional Committee & Press Releases 
(b) MSA - Scrutineers bulletins 
(c) Various minutes from other associations 
(d) MSA Training dates for Officials 
(e) JLT Club of the Year 
(f) JLT Volunteer of the Year 
(g) 2 letters from BTRDA - D4.5.4 Trial and MSA Specialist Committees 
(h) Latest details from BMSTT re Development/Rescue/Safety 

5. New Clubs/Official changes/Date changes 
New Club - TruckSport UK MC proposed Jim Male Seconded Phil Darbyshire 
New Club - BARC (Midlands) rejoining 

6. Championship reports: 
Autotest - 11 contenders registered Malcolm Livingstone now 2018 champion 

Road Rally - As we could not find anyone willing to run the championship for 2018 it is not running. Anyone 
interested in organising the Road Rally Championship in 2019 please make contact with either John 
Arnold or Dave Cooper. 

Stage Rally - As reported at the last meeting, Dave Cooper is running the points side of the championship for 
the rest of the year but is unable to attend events.  Final championship  winners are Mark Rowlands & 
Richard Mason. If you want to see the championship continue next year then we must have a co-ordinator - 
anyone interested in organising the Stage Rally Championship in 2019 please make contact with either 
John Arnold or Dave Cooper.  



Car Trial - 9 events have run with 8 contenders.  2018 winners are Sean Francis (FWD) and Mark Hopkins 
(RWD) 

Trial of proposed changes to D4.5.4 
A letter from the BTRDA on the subject was discussed.  It was also agreed that the championships currently 
run by the CMSGCC now be run on behalf of the AWMMC - this enables these championships to be run with 
the same rules as for an association championship. 

Inter Association events: 
AutoSolo  Won by ANWCC AutoTest AWMMC came 4th  
Road Rally AEMC TBC  Car Trial ACSMC TBC 
Sporting Trial AWMMC came 3rd  

7. RDO Report 
Bryn spoke of various Go-Motorsport matters inluding MSA coaching sessions - 3rd Nov (Croft) and 13th Nov 
(Cambridge) 

8. Training Officer Report 
Still waiting for funding details from the MSA before any 2019 dates can be confirmed but they will include 
the new Stage Commander course. 

9. Regional Committee & Rallies Committee 

 Cheryl Lynch itemised the changes that have taken place at the MSA with regards to personnel - Hugh 
Chambers now the new CEO and Colin Clark the Commercial Director  

 Karting to have a new Executive leaving Cheryl with just Race & Speed 

 Personnel leaving MSA in the near future - Simon Blunt, Kate Adamson, Alan Page, Ben Taylor (IMS) 

 Questions from the floor answered 
 
10. Treasurer’s Report 
Bank balance of £13943.  Invoices for 2019 have gone out to all 87 affiliated clubs. 

11. Yearbook 
All club details, dates etc are now required by Bob Budd and Dave Barratt 

12.  Any Other Business 
(a) Awards Night to be held at the Bromsgrove Golf Centre on 18 Jan 2019. Any help would be much 
appreciated. 
(b) Dates for General Meetings in 2019 are 12th February, 7th May, 6th August and 5th November 
(c) The Bromsgrove Golf Centre now has a new manager - Sean Cunning 
 
 

The date of the next meeting will be Tuesday 12th February 2019.   
The meeting will start at 7:45pm and be held at the Bromsgrove Golf and Conference Centre, B60 1LD. 

 


